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Call to Order, Salute to the flag and Roll Call @ 7:00 pm.  
3 members of the public were present.
A motion to approve the meeting minutes of March 18, 2025, was made by Mr. Dave Osczepinski and seconded by Mr. Bob Howard.  Motion carried.

A motion to approve the special meeting minutes of April 02, 2025, was made by Mr. Troy Sayles and seconded by Mr. Dave Osczepinski. Motion carried. 
Public Comment:
Dimitry Roby 105 Pennsylvania Avenue expressed a desire for each commission member to be individually polled to state their position prior to voting on substantial items. He also encouraged members to review Robert’s Rules of Order.
Old Business:

a) Borough Ordinance Review- Ongoing – General review of all ordinances not listed below.  

b) Joint Comprehensive Plan Discussion – no update 
c) Medical Marijuana 
A motion was made by Mr. Osczepinski, seconded by Mr. Howard, to forward the proposed Medical Marijuana Ordinance to the Borough Council for consideration, contingent upon a typographical correction to Section 2.A to include “…Section 4.A.6.” During the discussion, Mr. Bolles noted that he will update the zoning table to list “Medical Marijuana Dispensary” as a Conditional Use.  Motion carried.
New Business: 

a) A motion was made by Mr. Howard, seconded by Mr. Sales, to forward the Conditional Use Application for a Home Occupation submitted by Jade Donohue, operating as Faithful Companion Pet Care LLC, for approval. Discussion followed. It was noted that a portion of the applicant’s home will be used as an office, and that services will be provided at clients’ homes.  Motion carried. 
b) After a lengthy discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Howard, seconded by Mr. Sayles, to table the request from the Council regarding the permitting of chickens and other small fowl within borough limits. Motion carried.
Public Comment: 

Mr. Roby suggested that site plans be made available for public inspection.  


A motion to adjourn was made by Mr. Dave Osczepinski at 7:35 PM. The motion was approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Marianne Brown

Planning Secretary 
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